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Hot lunch:  Smoked Pulled Pork buns, chips, watermelon and an ice cream treat 

Hot lunch servers 
August 28: Kelly Westra, Jessica Westra, Christiana Westra, Kim Bleyenberg 
September 4:  Dawn Andringa, Tamara Davelaar, Kathy Poppema, Rochelle Gritters 
September 11: Kelsey Heystek, Amanda Moss, Candi Vink, Emily De Roon 
September 18: Ashley A. Brummel, Stephanie Zandstra, Dayna Kooiker, Katelyn Kooiman 
 
 

BUSING 
Thankfully we have regular drivers for all our bus routes this year!  An announcement will be on the memo if there is a 
route without a driver. Consult your bus route document  

 
No School 
There will be no school on Monday, September 1 in observance of Labor Day. 
 

Pick  Up Procedure 
Please see  the attachment regarding the procedure for picking up students from the church parking lot after school.  
Please follow these guidelines carefully for the safety of your children. 
 

URGENT URGENT NEED!!! 
We are in need of a junior high volleyball coach IMMEDIATELY!!! Please call Mr. Torrey Heynen, 712-348-2534 or email 
ad@hprcs.com. This could be a shared position… so talk to your friends. 
 

BAND News 
6th-8th  students will again have band on Tuesdays and Thursdays this year.  We will begin TOMORROW so bring your 
instruments.  We look forward to another year of using talents and praising God in song. 
5th graders -  if you ordered an instrument through Taylor Music they will be shipping this week.  We also should be 
getting books this week.  We may start 5th band as early as Thursday with instruments.  Watch for emails from Mrs. 
Zandstra for details.  If you do not have an instrument yet contact Mrs. Zandstra immediately.  Looking forward to our 
large 5th grade band this year! 
 
 

Ladies Guild 
The Ladies Guild will meet at 7:30 pm in the 7th grade classroom on Monday, September 8. Stephanie Zandstra has 
closing prayer. If anyone has something they wish to add to the agenda, please email Rochelle Bloemendaal 
at benandshel@gmail.com no later than Thursday, September 4. 
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Stop N Shop 
Planning has begun for our 14th annual Stop N Shop Fundraiser!! Registration is now open to school supporters until mid 
September. Come join the fun and sell your creative goods! We look forward to another fun filled shopping experience! 
You can find the registration form attached to this memo and on the school's website.  
 
 

State Mandated Items 
Please read the state mandated items attached to this memo. 

 
UPCOMING DATES:
SEPTEMBER 1: Labor Day / no school 
  3: school board meeting 
  8: Ladies Guild meeting 
  10: 2:30 dismissal 
  24:  2:30 dismissal 
  24:  ed committee meeting 
 
           
 

     

 
Happy Birthday today to Eliza Andringa today, August 25, Titus Maassen on the 30th, and Darren De 
Jong on September 1. 


